
 
10/17/2022 
 
To:  Petersburg Borough Assembly Members 
 
My name is Becky Turland and I wear many hats in our community, such as: a community wellness 
specialist, a volunteer EMT II (15 years), a board member & parent of Devil’s Thumb Shooters, 
Petersburg Little League (15 years) President and coach, SHARE Coalition Member & middle school 
Cheer Coach to name a few. 
 
I am writing in regards to tonight’s Assembly meeting, New Business C.  As a person who has been 
working on the Childcare Initiative the past 2+ years, I support reappointing Chelsea Trembly to the Early 
Childhood Task Force.  She has been able to keep the 3 subgroups organized and on task with clear 
communication and focus.  I feel if someone else would be appointed to head up this task force, ground 
would be lost with the momentum we’ve already established. 
 
Please reappoint Chelsea Trembly to the much-needed Childcare Task Force.  As more and more 
community members are finding out, Childcare effects those with and without children, those in 
childcare and those who are not.  We need to keep moving forward, as a community, to make sure all 
citizens can work and businesses can stay open.  A sustainable Childcare industry is a key contributor to 
making sure our local economy thrives. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Becky Turland 
 
 

 
Becky Turland, BBA 
Community Wellness Specialist 
 
Petersburg Medical Center 
PO Box 589 / 103 Fram Street 
Petersburg, AK 99833 
(907) 772-5580 
 


